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Dear Parent/Carer
Welcome back to the summer term at Lady Lumley's School. We have come straight back into the practical
exams for GCSE PE, the moderator visiting from another school complimented the students on their attitude
and conduct. The GCSE Art examinations start next week and the A' Level Art follows fast on its heals. The
Year 11 Food Technology examinations were completed before Easter and Coursework Grades are being
prepared for the Examination Boards.  We wish all our Year 11 and Year 13 students the very best as they
get into their external examinations.

Thank you to all the Year 9 families who were able to attend our Supporting Success Evening this week. Mrs
Thompson helped prepare Year 9 for their PPEs after half term and Mr Mann started to recruit his next Duke
of Edinburgh cohort. Ms Steadman has worked with Pickering community to plant a tree in the school
grounds - using the same spade that was used for the ceremonial opening of Lady Lumley's in 1959. It is
fantastic to see so many of our students get involved in the summer sports enrichment offer from the PE
department, alongside all the other clubs and activities available.

Mrs Elsworth has spoken in assembly this week to all students about Lady Lumley's expectations of student
conduct. This is to ensure that we have a safe, calm and ordered environment for all students to learn in.
Please support our high standards through monitoring rewards and sanctions via Classcharts. All the contact
details of Pastoral Officers are available on the Lady Lumley's website under the 'Contact Us' Tab.

Clair Foden

Earth Day 22nd April
On Thursday 20th April, two Year 10 students planted a horse chestnut tree to
mark Queen Elizibeth II's passing. This also coincided with Earth Day on 22nd
April where our staff and Year 12 students worked together with Pickering
Environment Group and Pickering Community Interest Group on the Bee Trail
Competition which is running throughout Pickering which has been a great
community event. Our students made knitted and crocheted flowers and pom
pom bees which are hanging across Beck Isle Musuem until 22nd April. This will
all lead up to events on Saturday 22nd April where there will be an Eco Fair at
the Memorial Hall and Bee Events at Beck Isle Musuem plus lots more.
Emma Steadman

Going for Gold!
It was excellent for Mr Machen and I to spend a weekend
with a dedicated group of Year 12 and 13 students on their
DofE Gold practice expedition last term. Over 3 days, the
students honed their navigation, campcraft and teamwork
skills. Despite challenging navigation conditions in Cropton
Forest and over the North York Moors, the team completed
their expedition and are now looking forward to their Gold
qualifying expedition in July.
Mr Mann



Oliver Burkeman
On Friday 24th March, Oliver Burkeman spoke to our Y12 students as part of the Life
Lessons programme – he delivered a very interesting and engaging session. A student
commented” Mr Burkeman was very knowledgeable and inspiring to young people
about their chosen careers and futures. Oliver Burkeman was educated at Huntington
School, York. . He was a student at Christ’s College, at the University of Cambridge and
served as editor of the student newspaper Varsity. He graduated in 1994 with a degree
in social and political sciences. Oliver is a British author and award-winning journalist,
formerly writing the weekly column “This Column Will Change Your Life" for The
Guardian. In 2021, he published “Four Thousand Weeks: Time Management for
Mortals”, a book on the philosophy and psychology of time management and
happiness.

Careers Fair
We are holding a careers fair for students in Year 10 upwards on Thursday 22nd June and would love to
invite local employers to attend and showcase the opportunities which are available to our students in the
local area! If you work for a local company who would be interested in attending, please contact me on
m.heeley@ll.coastandvale.academy to express your interest in attending and for further information.
We are keen to work with local businesses and employers in a variety of ways, so if you have any further
suggestions or opportunities, do get in touch.
Mr Heeley

Dates for your Diary
W/c Monday 24th April - Y13 PPE Week (Pre Public Examinations)

Monday 24th April - Y11A Art Exam Days
Tuesday 25th April - Y11A Art Exam Day

Wednesday 26th April - Y7-8 Junior Maths Challenge
Wednesday 26th April - Area Athletics Trials at Malton, 3 - 6pm

Thursday 27th April - Y11B Art Exam Day
Thursday 27th April - Y11B Art Exam Day

Monday 1st May -  BANK HOLIDAY
Tuesday 2nd May - A Level Art Exam Day

w/c Tuesday 2nd May - MFL GCSE Speaking Exams
 Tuesday 2nd May - U15 Partnership Rounders at LLS, 3 - 6pm

Wednesday 3rd May - MFL A Level Speaking Exams
Friday 5th May - A Level Art Exam Day

Monday 8th May - BANK HOLIDAY
Tuesday 9th May - A Level Art Exam Day

Thursday 11th May - U14 Rounders at Ryedale, 3 - 6pm
Thursday 11th May - Y10 Parent/Student Virtual Consultation Evening, 4.30 - 7.30pm

Friday 12th May - GCSE/ A Level Art Exam Deadline

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin/Attendance Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy

Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy
Twitter @ladylumleys

https://twitter.com/LadyLumleys
https://www.facebook.com/ladylumleysschool/
https://www.instagram.com/ladylumleys6thform/



